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Meeting Minutes 
November 6, 2013 

 
Attendees: 20 Alicia Andrews, Tanner Berg, Jerry Braunberger, Ruben Cruz, Clint Ipock, Bert 
Jacobson, DaWayne Kerbs, Heather Kerbs, Mike McClellan, Bonnie Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim 
Mueller, Karl Mueller, Bill Randleman, Cat Rice, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Bren 
Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley  
 
President, Ruben Cruz called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the October 2nd minutes.  They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report.  It was approved as reported.  
 

Old Business 
 

Sponsor “Specials” Web Page Update 
Tim Steck stated this will be his winter project. 

Blind Autocross Update 
Tim Steck announced it was probably the best thing he has ever done.  Many others agreed 
and definitely want to hold another event.  Bert Jacobson was congratulated on his 
announcing.  The monies collected during this event will be donated to the “Guide Dog 
Federation”.  

2014 Event Dates 
Bren Wamsley provided the schedule of possible 2014 event dates and the group finalized the 
dates.  Bren will post the 2014 dates on our website and facebook.  As always, dates are 
subject to change. 

Banquet Update 
Bren Wamsley reported we have 110 people attending the banquet.  We reviewed who is 
bringing which items to the banquet (noted under homework) .Bill Randleman shared several 
candidates for “Most Improved Driver”.  The stats were reviewed, a vote was taken and a 
winner was selected.  An award will be presented at the banquet.   

Road Clean-Up 
Bonnie Mueller reported 9 people participated in the clean-up. A total of 15 bags were 
collected.  We will be having 3 clean-ups per year. Tim Steck had the most unusual find which 
was a W2 from 1971. 
 

New Business 
 
Goshen Venue – Sound Control 

Bill Randleman suggested we bring in some hay bales and park a trailer to block the street this 
next year at the far end.  This will help reduce sound going up the valley.  Bonnie Mueller 
stated we are not doing a good job of enforcing or setting up the sound equipment correctly.  
We need dedicated trained people on the sound equipment. 

2014 Stock Class Changes 
Tim Steck stated stock classes are changing and he feels it is our clubs responsibility to get 
that information out.   Bill Randleman will write an article with a simple explanation of the class 
split.  Names and classes will be changing. 

2013 Donations 
 Ruben Cruz stated this is usually the time we go over charitable donations.  Last year we 
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donated to  Food For Lane County, Candlelighters, and Women’s Space.  It was agreed we 
want to  donate again this year to Food for Lane County and Candlelighters.  Hope Mueller 
mentioned there is a new organization call “Rides” that could use the donation.  Bonnie Mueller 
will find out more information about Rides and get back to the club. 

Classifieds 
Bill Randleman requested that the classifieds be cancelled.  All the recent ad submissions 
have been fuzzing attempts rather than actual ad submissions. The group agreed classifieds 
are no longer.  Tim Steck will remove from the website. 

Winter Activities 
 Bonnie Mueller set December 14th as the tentative date for the poker tournament.  A January  
 date for the Scavenger hunt will be decided shortly.   
Sound Meter 
 Jerry Braunberger asked whether anyone has seen the sound meter and tripod.  He was 

 asked to check with Keith Olsen. 
Schedule Flyer Party 

The next flyer party is scheduled for Wednesday, November 20th, 5:00 pm at Jim Mueller’s 
office.   
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 

 
Homework Assignments 

 
News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
DEC Ruben Cruz  JAN Jerry Schultz  FEB Jason Braunberger  
MAR Tony Chilton  APR Andrew Vaughn MAY Tanner Berg   
JUN Mike McClellan JUL    AUG 
 
All - Flyer party is scheduled for Wednesday, November 20th 5:00 p.m. at Jim Mueller’s office 
All – Poker Tournament tentatively set for December 14th 

All – Scavenger hunt January –  date to be determined 
Alicia Andrews – Bring projector to banquet 
Bill Randleman – Bring Most Approved Driver award to banquet 
Bill Randleman - Write an article with a simple explanation of the class split 
Bonnie Mueller - Amend bylaws to add officer liability insurance 
Bonnie Mueller - Donated to Guide Dog Federation, Food For Lane County, Candlelighters, and 
research “Ride” as another option 
Bonnie Mueller – Bring sound equipment, mic, laptop, and trophy’s, and special awards to the 
banquet 
Bren Wamsley – Post event dates on facebook and webpage 
Jerry Braunberger – contact Keith Olsen about sound meter and tripod 
Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offer 
Ruben Cruz – Bring caution tape, delineators, cones, extension cords, and Gear of the Year trophy to 
banquet 
Tim Steck – Modify sponsor page on EESCC website 
Tim Steck – Delete classifieds from website 


